## Extract from Hansard

[COUNCIL - Tuesday, 17 October 2000] p2095b-2095b Hon Jim Scott; Hon Peter Foss

## PORT KENNEDY DEVLOPMENT, MANAGEMENT BOARD MEETINGS

## 330. Hon J.A. SCOTT to the Attorney General representing the Minister for Planning:

- (1) How many times has the Port Kennedy management board met in the year 2000 and on what dates?
- (2) How many times have Richard Lukin and Gary Sheehan attended Port Kennedy management board meetings in the year 2000, and on what dates?
- (3) Will the board continue to operate after Friday, 13 October 2000? There is an error; "October" is missing from the question.
- (4) Will the current members continue on the board after Friday, 13 October 2000?

## **Hon PETER FOSS replied:**

I thank the member for some notice of this question.

- (1) The Port Kennedy management board has met five times this year: On 11 February 2000; 14 April 2000; 9 June 2000; 11 August 2000; and 13 October 2000.
- (2) Richard Lukin and Gary Sheehan have not attended any meetings this year.
- The reason that the answer says it is assumed that the date to which the member is referring is Friday, 13 October 2000, is that the question does not say it. Yes, the board will continue to operate.
- (4) Yes, the term of the current members expires on 30 November 2000.